
Public Forum  

•  None 

 

Report of the Administration  

•  Jean Griffin  

• Summary of her role as Dean of Students 

• VP of Student Affairs Role 

o Will be in the senior leadership  

o Student experience and advocacy for students will be considered every time an 

important decision will be made 

• Q: Details about the renovations of The Store 

o Repairs caused by a broken pipe over break 

o $50,000 from Crosstown Foodout 

▪ This will go to stylistic renovations  

o Satellite stores carry less items, probably no perishables 

o They do have health and beauty products 

▪ This is a relatively new addition 

• Q: Most common Title 9 complaint 

o Disclaimer: Kate Lawson is the chief officer, she would know better 

o Increased reporting in sex discrimination, this doesn’t mean that sex 

discrimination is increasing just the people who are reporting has increased 

▪ Mostly student-to-student, interpersonal interactions 

o Title 9 covers incidents that are not caused by someone who attends or works at 

Xavier 

• Q: How will football change Xavier? 

o Changes in NCAA regulations - may be seeing how that shakes out before 

moving forward 

o Not much information  

• Q: What will the process of moving forward with the Strategic Plan look like? 

o Forum to talk about the roll out of the StratPlan in February  

▪ Developing a Transformitve Student Experience 

• Listening sessions for the potential college of osteopathic medicine 

• Q: Do you think the improvement of the first-year experience will help retention? 

o Everything in the plan is meant to increase retention rate, and improve the student 

experience overall 

• Q: A little more information about transfer students - they don’t feel as supported/invited 

and orientation is lacking 

o Want to make it easier for transfer students to come here 

▪ Credits won’t transfer to Xavier so a lot of people wouldn’t come to 

Xavier because of that  

o Need to recognize that their needs may be different than a typical transfer students 

• Q: Has there been talk about new dorms? Where will we put all these people that the 

university hopes to bring in through football and college of medicine? 

o That conversation is not happening right now, but it probably will be 

o If we bring in men to play football, we need to add women’s sports because of 

Title 9 



o College of medicine housing may look different than normal on-campus housing 

 

Opinion Entries  

• Senator Schwarz: can we make a shared student drive that gives students access to the 

photos taken during events that never end up anywhere? 

o Privacy issues? - but Xavier will upload the photo onto social media without 

permission 

o QR codes to collect photo and if you don’t then use it they will expire 

o Kim Costanza in marketing is a good contact 

• Senator Jebsen: interest in having a monitor in the back of the SGA office? 

o Old SGA groups took it out 

o How about a TV? 

▪ The walls are not load bearing and they cannot hold a TV 

▪ It’s been explored but that there would be construction costs 

• Senator Apraku: CampusGroups is not being used as it should be, people are selling their 

tickets for inflated prices. Is there a way to use a special code per phone to prevent 

“scalping”? 

 

Scheduled Business  

•  None 

 

New Business  

• Motion 23-4: Senator Jebsen 

o $300 from the Executive Fund to stock office with snacks for the remainder of the 

semester 

▪ Break it up into 2-3 trips 

o Poll in GroupMe about what snacks people want  

o Appendix 8, Section 1 

▪ 2 abstentions 

▪ 1 no 

▪ Motion passes  

o Affirmative stance: Senator Nash 

o 20 yes 

o 0 no 

o 0 abstentions 

o Appendix 8, Section 1 

▪ Reinstated unanimously  

• Motion 23-5: Senator Horne 

o Motion to approve HOLA as a UAO: We haven't added any in a long time but 

HOLA has requested to have UAO status 

o Q: Why? 

▪ Will be answered through presentation next week 

o Q: Can a member of HOLA come into to represent themselves? 

 

Committee Reports  

• Academic Affairs (Delumpa) 



o Did not meet last week 

o Emailed Bill Moran regarding Day One final numbers 

▪ Haven’t heard of any outstanding issues so far, we wanted to see if the 

incentive program was successful 

o Universal All Card access 

▪ It was supposed to work as of last Friday 

▪ Freshman to freshman and sophomore to sophomore buildings? 

• COOL (Jebsen) 

o Meeting with Dave Wiley  

▪ Gym Tracker software: not looking good. Instead, they’ll be generating 

data and graphics to show general trends of each time, each day 

▪ Briefly discussed gym equipment 

▪ There is a massage chair in counseling services in the quiet room 

▪ Looking to use March Gladness money to expand these spaces into 

different parts of campus  

▪ Need student ambassadors for support 

o Meeting with former VP Ryan  

▪ Information about the contracts with Lyft 

▪ Looking into a pilot program 

 

 

• SOC (Horne) 

o HOLA vote, reach out to Ian (who sent the request) to see if he can come to next 

week’s meeting 

▪ Overview and Q&A 

o Addiction club will be leaving conditional status next week  

o SOC will be meeting tomorrow to look over newly submitted budgets  

 

 

• SRI (Schwarz)      

o We are planning on having our first meeting this Friday where we are going to 

start focusing more on starting up projects, for example talking to Diamond 

Brown about ways to improve the Smooth Transitions and potential mentorship 

opportunities. Haven’t emailed Dr. Banks just yet but I am starting to plan a 

meeting with her to introduce the new SRI committee members and go over goals 

for the year with her.  

Senator Reports  

•  Senator Apraku 

o Increasing awareness around Smooth Transitions (pre-orientation and year-long 

mentorship) 

▪ Market it differently than Manresa or any other admissions events 

▪ Work with CDI 

▪ Anyone can apply to be a mentor 

▪ Senator Johnson: we can work with admissions counselors to raise 

awareness about it before students step foot on campus in the fall 

• Senator Hoffacker 



o Commuter All Card Access to residential dorms 

▪ Emailed head of res life - safety concerns 

▪ There has been an uptick in vandalism universal access 

o Scheduling a meeting with Ryan Spolar 

▪ Head of commuter services 

▪ Talk about concerns that he has gotten from commuter students 

Report of the Executives  

• Newswire 

o No updates on meeting correspondent 

• Dr. Hanycz 

o Strat plan and master plan  

▪ Marketing should be rolled out at the end of the Feb 

o Wants SGA to be a bridge between her and UAOs 

• Dean Jean 

o She covered everything in her ROA 

• Dr. Chrastil 

o Academic plan for the future 

o Cohort learning across all majors for all students  

o More about the Master plan and campus space 

 

Report of the Advisor  

• Dustin 

o Overview of what the meeting with Dr. Hanycz will look like next week 

o Come as early as 2:15 to get your picture taken 

o Regular meeting from 3-4, at 4 Dr. Hanycz will be come in at 4 and we will have 

open format to talk to Dr. Hanycz and there will be time for questions 

o Need help to review SORF applications- Tuesdays 4-6 

▪ Senator Hoffacker and Senator Apraku showed interest 

• Leah 

o Student appointments for Board of Elections 

▪ 5 students, 3-4 vacancies 

▪ 1 representative for each class year and 1 chair  

▪ Fall semester commitment 

 


